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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

SEPTEMBER 2023 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Chairman’s Round Up 

 

At last, we seem to be heading for a period of nice weather 
after the washout of July! Which is good news for our summer 
events in Poplar Park. 

At the time of writing we have held the first 2 which I am 
pleased to say went very well, and were very well supported. 

By the time you receive this copy of the Village News we would 
have held our 3rd event, and possibly our 4th!! 

As you will see we have a new member of the Council, and 
hopefully we may have a couple more in September. This still 
leaves vacancies so if anyone is interested in joining us please 
feel free to contact myself, or the Clerk and we will happily 
answer any questions you may have. 

The Parish Council continue to organise events for residents of 
all ages, but if you have any ideas of other things we could 
consider please feel free to contact us. 

 

 

 Cllr. Paul Fieldgate (Chairman) 
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The August meeting of the Council was  held on Tuesday 8th August 

2023 up at the Village Hall in the main room. 

 

Highways/footpaths 

The Parish Council had arranged to purchase one of the new safety 

road signs for outside of the Primary School, with the School 

purchasing a second ‘twin’ sign.  The signs will be in place for the 

start of the new school year in September. 

 

Planning 

The following planning applications were considered and the 

agreed comments of the Parish Council shown below each one.  

These comments are then submitted to NELC as required: 

  

Planning Application Reference: DM/0649/23/FUL 
Proposal: Installation of a new combined heat and power unit 
(CHP) housed within 
containers (with intake and extract flues above) including 
associated works/plant, adjacent 
to and serving an existing production building. 
Location: Daniels Chilled Foods Ltd Lakeside Healing 

No objections were raised. 

 
 

 
 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

september 2023 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update August 2023 

Crime 

There were forty six reported crimes across the Wolds Ward during 
July. The following offences were reported in Healing. 

Copper cable was stolen from a building on a construction site at 
Energy Park Way between 21st & 24th July, after padlocks were cut 
from gates giving access to the compound. The intruders then forced 
their way through into a substation where the cabling was removed.  

There were two reports of criminal damage.                                                                                   
A caravan parked at an address on Fords Avenue was damaged after 
graffiti was painted on it.                                                                                                  
The other report was domestic related. 

Other crimes include:                                                                                                        
One assaults.                                                                                                                
One report of harassment.                                                                                                    
One racially aggravated public order incident                                                                                

There was one report of ASB. Youths setting fire to cardboard in Poplar 
Park.  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to 
reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and 
anti-social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.                                                                
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they 
live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the 
area. The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 591 Danielle Drake 
danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk                     
PCSO 7754 Robert Dove 
robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds                             
. 
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Green Agenda Group 
The Group continues to meet and is identifying projects for in 
and around the Village.  It has recently been putting more 
planters in and around the village.         
 
Summer Holiday Club 
The holiday clubs have been really popular this year—we had 
Andy Carr Summer Disco Party, a sports day with Cricket and 
Tennis, a big top circus workshop and then an art day—thanks 
to all those who provided the sessions for us—all funded by the 
Parish Council. 
 
Further events 
As well as providing holiday clubs for our young people, the 
Parish Council is keen to provide events for the whole 
community so as well as its popular Quiz Nights it will also be 
doing a ‘seniors lunch’ in October—further details to follow in 
October Healing News but it will be held on Friday 20th October 
and be free of charge for our more senior members of the 
Community!  This will be from 1 to 3 and be a chance to have a 
light lunch and a chance to socialise with others. 
 
The Shopping Evening in September is just £5 per ticket and 
there is a free glass of wine/pimms or soft drink on arrival. 
 
There will also a another quiz night  in October and we are just 
fixing a date for that. 
      
 
 
 

 

mailto:danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Parish Council notes continued….. 

Village Hall 
A final version of our fully accessible ramp will shortly be 
installed—it has taken us a while to get this right so thanks to 
everyone for their patience. 
 
Hearing Loop—we now have a hearing loop installed in the 
Village Hall which came about from requests from user groups—
thanks to our two Ward Cllrs. for funding towards this project. 
 
Parks and Land Management 

Works have been completed as identified on site visits, with new 

signage being erected on parks and on the Moated Site and 

nettles and thistles being cut and a new stile being installed in 

one of the corners of the Moated Site. 

Finance 

The paperwork for the external audit had been submitted for fy 

22-23 and response was awaited from PKF Littlejohn who are the 

appointed external auditors. 

 

Any questions please call the Parish Office or email us. 

      www.healingparishcouncil.com 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 12th September 2023 

And 

Tuesday 10th October 2023 

7.30 pm at Healing Village Hall 

 

All meetings will take place in the main Hall at the new Vil-

lage Hall on Poplar Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date.  An agenda 

is also placed on the Parish Council Notice Board by the bus 

stop. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 
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Parish Council Office  - Open Public Sessions 

We will be holding open office sessions in the Meeting Room at the new Village 

Hall as a trial to offer open access to residents to access the Parish Council 

services. 

If you want to look inside the new hall, make a hall booking, have another 

enquiry about traffic or highways or would just like to see what the Parish 

Council offers to residents, then please come along to one of these sessions. 

As well as the Clerk, the Chairman of the Council will also be in attendance. 

 

                 WEDNESDAY 6th SEPTEMBER 2023 

between 2 and 4 pm 

No appointment needed, just come along! 

October 2023 Healing News 

The next edition will be for September 2023 

Any items for inclusion in the next edition should be with us 

by  

Monday 11th September 2023 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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Do we need a new way of thinking about the power of our technologies 
and economics of our age? Are we so conditioned by the culture in which 
we live? 

We are all conscious of this summer of high temperatures in many parts 
of the world, wildfires and rising ocean temperatures. These are driving 
people from their homes, causing the ice caps to melt at unheard of 
rates, destroying wildlife. I think we are being forced to recognise that we 
need a radically new way of thinking and acting, being humbler and loving 
towards the earth we have inherited if we and the world are to survive. 
We have developed a culture in which we treat the earth as a resource 
available for economic growth, development and free trade not as God 
intended a place for us to live in peace with our essential needs provided.  

In the opening verses of the mythological book of truth, Genesis, we are 
given a world to dwell in, to look after and care for. These verses are not a 
conflict between science and religion.  They show us the value of each. 
And both science and religion are giving us the warning signs that we are 
on the road to destruction and extinction. 

‘But what can I do in my little world?’ you may ask.  ‘I cannot alone cut 
global warming or consumption of the earth’s resources.  No, you cannot 
alone achieve this but as individuals we can, as part of the world commu-
nity of all nations, set an example and make a contribution. We can make 
our opinions known to those in power whose primary concern is to get re
-elected.  We can reduce our energy consumption, use cars and aero-
planes less, recycle all we can, repair rather than discard items and buy 
new. We may be able to plant trees, grow our own or buy locally pro-
duced food. We can leave our local earth community a little more caring 
than we found it. More as God intended.  

Will you think about these issues in your family? Share with your children 
the need to only have what you really need.  

In the Methodist church in Healing, we are having a series of services on 

these themes leading up to the Harvest Festival in Keelby Church on 
October 8th. You are welcome to come and reflect with us. 

Peter Ede 

View from the Pew 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

SEPTEMBER 2023 

Sept. 3rd  10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher:  Rev’d Joy Osborne  

                  10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d P. Mickleburgh 

Sept.10th  10.30 a.m. Circuit service at Sidedoor 

Sept. 17th  10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede 

                     10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preachers: Mr. A. Gadd/ 

                     Mrs. N. Coles 

Sept. 24th  10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher:  Rev’d Alex Conn 

          Holy Communion    

         

Flower rota for September  
September 3rd   Mrs. A. Dent  
September 10th   At Sidedoor 
September 17th  Mrs. A. Lambert 
September 24th  At Keelby 

 

Youth activities                            
Sunday Club Sundays 10.00-11.00 a.m. At Keelby 

 

Minister: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

Telephone 01472-871199 

Email revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton  sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave McIntyre   dave.mchealingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 

 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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KNOW YOUR PARISH COUNCIL! 

 

In the next few issues we will be running a series of articles on 

‘Know your Village Council’ where every member of the Council 

will give a short write up about themselves and why they joined 

the Parish Council etc. 

We are hoping to coopt new members to the Council in 

September but there will still be vacancies and anyone interested 

in joining the Council do please come along to one of our future 

meetings, sit through it as a member of the public, see what sort 

of work the Council gets involved in and then let us know if 

you’re interested in joining our happy band! 

The first article is from the newest Council member, Cllr. Dave 

McIntyre. 

If you have questions on joining the Council and would like some 

further information on an informal basis please call the Clerk, 

Kathy, on 07494 577661 or email us at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com or call or email one of the 

current members of the Council, with details shown on page 9 of 

this Newsletter. 

The Parish Council produces this Newsletter, looks after the parks 

in the Village, own and manages the Village Hall and manages 

other sites such as the Moated Site, Porri’s Wood and land at 

Quantock Gardens.  It also provides the activities and events such 

as the Quiz Nights, the Summer Event and the Holiday Clubs. 
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                           Healing Green Agenda Group – Feeling the Power 

It’s summer and we have lots of sunshine, wind and rain. So surely that’s lots 
of good, cheap, renewable electricity and nothing to worry about. Well, not 
really!!! 

Just a few numbers to get started: 

As a country we are using around 32GW of electricity during the day 
(mostly for offices, shops and factories) and 24GW at night (mostly for 
lighting at home and watching TV). 

GW is short for a GigaWatt which is 1,000,000 kiloWatts (kW). An electric 
kettle pulls about 2.5 kW.  

The National Grid are responsible for generating or acquiring all this electrici-
ty and balancing it with the national demand – second by second. They sell it 
to other companies who sell it to us.  

So where does it come from?. There are several good websites which show a 
dashboard giving an update every 20 minutes or so. My favourite is 
grid.iamkate.com from which I have taken the following: 

On a very good, sunny day we could get it all from renewables, up to 21GW 
from wind turbines and 15GW from solar panels but that has only happened 
for a few days – ever!! 

Much more usual is 6GW from wind and 6GW from solar. That leaves 20GW 
to find from somewhere else. We get a steady 4GW from nuclear power, 
1.25 from biomass (Drax wood chips), 0.25 from hydroelectric and 5.5GW 
from Europe in power cables under the North Sea. That still leaves 9GW 
which has to be made by burning gas (coal is now almost 0, thank goodness). 

On a cloudy, calm day – like so many so far this year – this goes up to 18GW 
from gas!!! But we have absolutely no choice at the moment unless electrici-
ty is rationed, which is very unlikely to be acceptable to most people or the 
economy. 

So what is the answer? Unfortunately, the only 2 available in the short  term 
may be nuclear and for us to use less! More ideas very welcome. 

There is more on our website     healing greenagenda.com  . 

Feeling a Bit Green Around the Gills                                       Dave S. 

Healing Green Agenda Group 
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COUNCILLOR DAVE McINTYRE 

My name is David McIntyre and I’d like to introduce myself as the 

newest Councillor on Healing Parish Council. 

I moved into the Village in 1980 and live with my wife, Sharon, and 

step-daughter Petra. 

I used to work for Stagecoach Buses as a conductor, then a driver 

and finally as a ticket inspector until being made redundant in 

2009.  I then worked for Amvale Coaches doing school transport 

until 2013, when I decided that 50 years of work was enough, and I 

retired! 

I am a Director of Dial-a-Ride, the charity transport service for the 

elderly and disabled.  I enjoy golf, fishing and snooker. 

Our Village seems to be a thriving community with plenty of clubs 

etc.  Unlike other towns and villages we don’t seem to suffer much 

with vandalism etc. though one case is one too many. 

I hope to help the Parish Council keep on the good work done by it 

and previous Councils. 

   

   David McIntyre 

Councillor details are all on our website along 

with lots of other information at 

     www.healingparishcouncil.com 
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EVENTS NEWS 

 

HOLIDAY CLUBS IN FULL SWING DURING AUGUST 

Andy Carr and his 

summer disco party 

Cricket and Tennis 

Sports day 

Big thank you to all the 

groups and individuals who 

have helped us provide 

Holiday Clubs this Summer. 

Each session 

was funded by 

the Parish 

Council and 

were free to 

attend 
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What’s on at Healing Village Hall? 

There are plenty of regular classes and groups meeting 

at the Hall up on Poplar Park.  They include 

Mondays  Keep Fit—Healing Brownies 

Tuesdays  Vibe Musical Theatre group for children, 

   Garden Club (monthly), Keep Fit, Yoga 

Wednesdays Jolly Tots 

Thursdays Core Centre of Performing Arts with   

   Adult and child -Keep Fit—Boxercise 

Fridays  Jolly Tots 

Saturdays  Limelight Dance School 

 

Friday evenings, Saturday afternoons/evenings and 

Sundays are available to hire for private events, chil-

dren’s parties, family occasions, christenings etc. 

 

To book call us on 07494 577661 or email us at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Discounted rates for Healing residents. 
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To advertise 

here 

Call us on 

07494 577661 
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Calling all ladies in Healing!! 

SHOPPING NIGHT  

FRIDAY 22ND SEPTEMBER 2023 

7.30—9.30 PM 

Healing Village Hall 

Come along for high street fashion labels, 

bags, shoes and accessories 

Free wine/Pimms or soft drink on arrival. 

£5.00 per ticket 

Tickets available from 07494 577661 or email us 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

 

You will be able to try clothes on be-

fore you buy  and you can pay by 

cash or card. 
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The Wolds Gateway Group of Churches   

        ‘Gifting Hands’.... 
            ....Improving life for others,one make at a 
time! 

Why not think about joining us  at this craft and friendship group  
St Peter & St Paul’s Church Hall ,Stallingborough Road, Healing 

(Up the Lane, Next to the Healing Manor Hotel) 
Wednesday afternoons , Commencing 6th September, 1.30 – 3.30 pm 

(term time only) 
 

In the 2yrs since we started, we have grown to be a group of 22plus 
members, some of whom attend each session and others who come 
along, as and when they are able. The hope for the group is that by 
using our enjoyment of crafting, we are able to support in small ways 
those charities who work tirelessly to improve the lives of others  
both locally, and beyond. Since we started our Gifts to Charity now 
amount to over £2500.... Amazing!   From small acorns.... 
Our meetings  are very friendly and provide an opportunity to share 
our love of crafting....be that with Paper, Fabric, Wool or any other 
medium.   A small charge of £2per session attended,  is made for tea/
coffee and to cover the hall overheads.(Not to mention the abundance 
of Birthday Cakes we enjoy!) 
If  you don’t craft but would like to come along to enjoy the fellow-
ship along with a drink, watching what we’re up to, we’d love to see 
you. 
Each week we have a ‘Makes’ table available , where items made by 
individual members are often  offered for sale in support of a range 
of charities of the makers own choosing. 
Saturday  October 21st will see us holding our 2nd  Fundraising  Coffee 
Morning,This time raising funds for the ... 
  ROB BURROW CENTRE FOR MOTOR NEURONE DISEASE 
APPEAL 
Please support us if you are able.  There will be some great ‘Makes’ 
for sale on the Craft stall!  along with a Cake stall ,Tombola, Raffle  
and more! 
 
 

If you would like to know more or have any questions please ring Ann 
Digby 01472 882554 or ask any member. 

 

23 



 

22 

HEALING AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 

Our next meeting, Tuesday September 5th @7.30 pm, 
Healing Village Hall, Poplar Rd is our Late Summer 
Show ,the  schedule for which was in last months Healing 
News.  However if you require another please call 01472-
887966. 

There are classes for fruit, vegetables ,flowers, cookery 
and  handicrafts, and although the entries are  judged it is a 
‘just for fun evening’ so do please join in. 

During the judging we will hear  from Mr Stuart Davis from 
Market Rasen Rotary Club who raises funds for eradicating 
Polio in 3rd World Countries by selling crocus bulbs. 

These bulbs will be available for sale during the meeting 
enabling us to  support this most worthwhile Charity. 

Guests are always assured of a warm welcome and a cuppa! 

 

For further information please call 01472887966. 
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PLEASE NOTE THE SERVICE OF HOLY COMMUNION WILL NOW BE HELD ON 
THE FIRST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH: 

SUNDAY       3RD       SEPTEMBER       11AM     HOLY COMMUNION 

 

SUNDAY      10TH      SEPTEMBER       11AM     MORNING SERVICE 

 

SUNDAY      17TH      SEPTEMBER       11AM      MORNING PRAYER  

 

SUNDAY      24TH      SEPTEMBER       11AM      MORNING WORSHIP  

 

THE REV CHRISTINE GOLDSMITH  01472 902292  MOBILE 07494870701 

THE REV MARK HUTSON 07745369630 

 

CHURCHWARDENS: 

CHRISTINA COLEMAN  01472 280120  

KEVIN ONN  01472 883478  

TO BOOK WEDDINGS OR CHRISTENINGS,  PLEASE CONTACT THE 
CHURCHWARDENS.  

 

THE CHURCH IS OPEN TUESDAY AFTERNOON FROM 2PM FOR PRIVATE AND 
PERSONAL PRAYER. REFRESHMENTS WILL ALSO BE SERVED. 

A SERVICE OF EVENING PRAYER IS HELD AT 4.30PM....ALL WELCOME. 

IF ANY FURTHER INFORMATION IS REQUIRED PLEASE CONTACT THE 
CHURCHWARDENS OR GO TO THE WEBSITE: 

www.achurchnearyou 

CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR SEPTEMBER 2023 

http://www.achurchnear
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Traffic Issues—NELC 

The traffic team at NELC has asked us to encourage all residents 

to report ‘near misses’ or non-injury collisions to help with its 

planning and road safety issues. 

At the moment, near misses and collisions involving two vehi-

cles with no personal accident involvement are not passed back 

to NELC Traffic Team.  Even if reported to the Police, if there are 

no personal injuries involved the incidents are not always re-

ported back to NELC.  This information is vital for future plan-

ning, new traffic schemes etc.   

So, please use the email below for reporting direct of any such 

incidents: 

   traffic@nelincs.gov.uk 

Hedges and Trees overhanging the Footpaths 

Please try and remember to cut back any overgrown hedges, 

shrubs, trees etc. which might overhang the footpath or road. 

Its sometimes particularly hard for pedestrians using the pave-

ments at this time of year when things have grown over walls and 

fences etc.  Its not fair for people to have to go on the road to 

pass by, especially those with buggies or wheelchairs etc. 

So please go out and trim back anything which might get in any-

one’s way.  Thank You! 
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Village Walk 

There will be a village walk on 3rd Sept. 

We will meet at the Methodist Church at 2pm for our 
2-3 mile walk. 

We hope that you will come and join our walking 
fellowship on the footpaths around the village some of 
which are not well known. 

More details from Peter Ede at 01472 883625  
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